THIS WEEK AT ST. PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, June 30, 2014, Weekday

Am 2:6-10, 13-16; Ps 50:16-23; Mt 8:18-22

9:00 a.m. MASS: Vincent Caruso

11:30 a.m. MASS: Emily (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Rose Stipcic

Tuesday, July 1, 2014, Weekday

Am 3:1-8; 4:11-12; Ps 5:4-8; Mt 8:23-27

6:30 a.m. MASS: Martha Gallito

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

11:30 a.m. MASS: Donor Intentions (St. Ann Shrine)

Wednesday, July 2, 2014, Weekday

Am 5:14-15, 21-24; Ps 50:7-13, 16-17; Mt 8:28-34

9:00 a.m. MASS: Mary Jane Walters

11:30 a.m. MASS: Thanksgiving to St. Ann

(St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Frieda Hoge

12:30p.m. Rosary Guild, Arkins Conference Room

Thursday, July 3, 2014, SAINT THOMAS, APOSTLE

Eph 2:19-22; Ps 117:1-2; Jn 20:24-29

9:00 a.m. MASS: Christine Zaletel

11:30 a.m. MASS: Donor Intentions (St. Ann Shrine)

Friday, July 4, 2014, Weekday

Am 8:4-6, 9-12; Ps 119: 2, 10, 20, 30, 40, 131; Mt 9:9-13

9:00 a.m. MASS: July 4th Intention NO MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, July 5, 2014, Weekday

Am 9:11-15; Ps 85:9, 10-14; Mt 9:14-17

9:00 a.m. MASS: Carol Eiekhorn

4:30 p.m. MASS: John and Dorina Pawlak

Sunday, July 6, 2014, FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Zec 9:9-10; Ps 145:1-2, 8-11, 13-14; Rom 8:9, 11-13; Mt 11:25-30

8:00 a.m. MASS: Kay Palermo 10:00 a.m. MASS: Frank Catanese

12:00 p.m. MASS: Lou Grassel Sr. and Lou Grassel Jr.

7:00 p.m. MASS: Irene Stempher

Please note: anyone who had a Mass request for Thursdays at 6:30 a.m. or Fridays at 12:15 p.m. in July or after will need to contact the front office to select the new date or time. We are sorry for any inconvenience.

SAVE THE DATES!

- INFANT BAPTISMS THIS WEEKEND: July 5/6 during the regular Mass times
- NICK'S KNIGHTS 5TH ANNUAL REUNION: Saturday, July 12, 4:30 p.m. Mass & Dinner
- **SSS MISSION WEEKEND:** July 19 and 20, Special preaching at the Masses and a collection to support our Blessed Sacrament Community across the globe.
- **SAINT ANN TRIDUUM** Thursday Saturday, July 24 26 with Fr. Anthony Marshall, SSS
- 1. 7 p.m. Mass on Thursday
- 2. 7 p.m. Mass on Friday
- 3. 4:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday with Social
- HIGHLAND HEIGHTS HOME DAYS Saturday, July 26 come see our SPB booth
- **EYMARD FEST: Friday Sunday,** August 1 3, with Frs. Norman Pelletier, William Fickel and Anthony Schueller, SSS.
- 1. Friday 7 p.m. Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard
- 2. Saturday 2 p.m. Presentation
- 3. Saturday 4:30 p.m. Mass & Potluck Dinner
- 4. Special Preaching at all the Weekend Masses about Father Eymard, the Apostle of the Eucharist
- PARISH PICNIC @ HIGHLAND HEIGHTS PARK —Sunday, August 10, Noon Mass and cookout to follow — Knights of Columbus provide the hamburgers; we bring our own picnics. NO NOON MASS at church this day
- **LEADERSHIP DAY 2014:** Sunday, September 14, Noon Mass until 3 p.m. with lunch.

REDUCTION OF WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE BEGINS THIS WEEK

Due to the reduction in priests in the Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS), having only 2 SSS priests on our parish staff, there will be only 1 parish Mass on Thursdays and Fridays, at 9 a.m. (There will be no 6:30 a.m. nor 12:15 p.m. Mass on Thursday or Friday.)

If you have already offered a Mass intention for these Masses, please come to the office to reschedule for another Mass and time. Furthermore, in the future, the receptionist in the parish office will be asking for your name and phone number as you request a Mass intention. Thank you for your assistance.

2014 SPRING FLING FESTIVAL INCOME/ EXPENSE AND PROFIT STATEMENT

 Raffle and Instants:
 Children's Games:

 Income:
 \$31,943.00

 Expense:
 \$14,484.10

 Expenses:
 \$375.73

Net: \$17,458.90 Net: \$253.52

<u>Sponsors:</u> <u>Lisko Rides:</u>

Net: \$6,630.00 Net: \$4,475.00

Food Trucks: 3 on 3 Basketball tournament:

Net: \$1,600.00 Net: \$500.00

<u>5K:</u> <u>Entertainment</u> (bands, sound, nagician, puppet show etc.):

Expense: \$228.00 Net: (\$5,827.50)

Net: \$132.00

Net: \$2.226.56

Food:

Advertising/ Signage:

Income: \$6,955.66 Net: (\$1,683.12)

Expense: \$3,177.89

Net: \$3,777.77

Net: (\$0,005.00)

Net: (\$2,325.00)

Pasta Dinner:
Income: \$2,721.00

Rental (Tents, tables, chairs,

Expense: \$1,972.00 port-o-lets):

Net: \$749.00 Net: (\$5,611.89)

Beer/ Wine: Miscellaneous (maintenance workers, volunteer caps, water, electrical, etc):

Expense: \$1,363.19

Net: (\$1,678.24)

Pop/ Water/Ice: Total Income: \$64,722.66

<u>Tob/ Water/ice.</u> Income: \$972.00 Total Expenses: \$<u>39,890.34</u>

Expense: \$836.65

Net: \$135.35

We are happy to share an itemized list with anyone who lncome: \$4,347.00 would like to see it. Please contact Teri or Kathy in the

Net: \$4,019.97 Development Office.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"But those with insight shall shine brightly like the splendor of the firmament, and those who lead the many to justice shall be like the stars forever." Daniel 12:3

On June 23rd, 144 campers arrived for our fourth annual Bible Camp. Together with my fantastic team of "coaches" this year, Mrs. Katie Klick, SPB's Preschool Director, Mrs. Angie Perrine, our Music teacher, and Mrs. Tania McGinnis, graduate of SPB and first grade teacher at St. Benedict School (and my sister!) have planned an awesome week for the children of Saint Paschal Baylon. Our theme this year is God's All Stars. This sports centered camp will focus on four Old Testament heroes: the bravery of Queen Esther, the unfailing trust of Daniel, the loyalty of Ruth, and the faith of Joseph. You might ask yourself why does SPB have Bible Camp and not VBS (Vacation Bible School). We feel our kids deserve the very best. We do not buy a kit that every other church will buy and use the same lessons, songs, and teachings as everyone else. Bible Camp is a one of a kind program written from the hearts and minds of myself and my team of Catholic school teachers and our Catholic faith. Our camp grows every year and we look forward to expanding Bible Camp in the future. Together we are all on the same team as God's All Stars as he coaches each of us through life!

Upcoming Youth Group Events:

- Pool Party: July 11th at Lyndhurst Pool
- TEC Retreat (those who are 17 or entering Jr. year of high school and older): July 18-20th
- The Fest: August 3rd at Borromeo Seminary Information, forms, and permission slips found on the Youth Group board in the Narthex. Any questions or concerns, please contact Mrs. Evamarie Mickol at emickol@saintpaschal.com.

HELPING HANDS AND CLOWN MINISTRIES

Our wonderful ministry fed and clothed over 300 needy people this past week. On Wednesday, despite the heavy rain and thunderstorms, we took care of 45 homeless, feeding them and providing clothes and blankets and we were rewarded with such grateful smiles. On Saturday, we fed people at both St. Vitus and Bethel Church and they really appreciated the delicious hot meal that was prepared for them by our devoted cooks.

We have a dire need for men's jeans, size 30 and up.

As always, thank you all for your generosity.

God bless you.

Deacon Joe

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



SOLEMNITY OF SAINTS PETER & PAUL: This liturgical year, we celebrate many solemnities and feasts that we miss in their importance during weekdays, but have the pleasure of enjoying on a Sunday. Today we enjoy the two great saints who led our church from the beginning and give witness to our special evangelization role, sharing the Good News of Jesus Christ. We remember their stories, the great

odds and difficulties in teaching about Christ and the rich traditions that became our church. They give us inspiration for living our faith today.

ANNIVERSARY OF OUR PASTORATE: We begin our 6th year together this week! It is true: time flies when you are having fun. I've been so blessed to be your pastor and to have so many wonderful councils, committees and a Pastoral Staff to work with and enjoy over the last five years. Our collaboration and ministry is fun and a joy, building up the Body of Christ here at Saint Paschal Baylon. I ask for your continued trust, prayers, support and energy to work together for this next year, the last of my "first" term. We are at a wonderful point of reflection, having just celebrated our 60th anniversary as a parish, beginning to celebrate our 60th anniversary of the school, and embarking on a 5-year strategic plan (more in next week's bulletin). Let us continue to ask the Holy Spirit for guidance and leadership as we fulfill our Eucharistic mission.

PASTORAL COUNCIL REPORT: What's been happening at our Pastoral Council meetings? And what does the Pastoral Council normally do? These are questions I receive from time to time. Our last meeting of the year the other day helped us recap what "we do" as Pastoral Council:

- We are setting goals for the parish regularly at our Leadership Days.
- We continue to fulfill last year's leadership day, with the big goal being our Strategic Plan.
- We hoped for evangelization efforts, and these have been successful as we have had a "block party" (and hope for more neighborhood gatherings, looking for hosts at this time), visiting new homes in the area, and are looking forward to Highland Heights Home Days (more on this below).
- We evaluate parish life and even deal with little details like requesting new lighting in the horseshoe parking lot. (It may be helpful to remember that the Blessed Sacrament Community is our landlord and that the parish rents the space on the lower floor of the west wing of the rectory, as well as the horseshoe parking lot).
- We hear reports of the finances and building reports (our baptismal font has taken a little longer to finish – it was a bigger project than the mason realized and has not been completed nor dedicated).

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE continued

 We pray together as Pastoral Council and see in what ways we can make our parish life more vibrant and engaging for every parishioner.

We thank the dedicated men and women (and our two youth representatives!) who advise and council Deacon Joe, Fr. John and myself in leading our parish.

HIGHLAND HEIGHTS HOME DAY: This year we will have an info booth at Highland Heights Home Day – Saturday, July 26. I am grateful for the Welcome Committee, Clown & Helping Hands Ministry, Deacon Joe and our school faculty for taking care of our booth, displaying our van, and sharing the "good news" about SPB to our neighbors and friends. Believe it or not, not every member of our city knows we exist! Share about your parish with others. Give them a bulletin or our quarterly newsletter, *Paschal Life*, visit our narthex kiosk for more info and assistance in telling our story. We ask that if you have SPB spirit wear, (our green and gold colors, with our logo or not), please wear it at the park. Wearing the green and gold and being "Green Knight" proud, will help us know one another and easily be identifiable. Let's visit with each other and make new acquaintances and friends, inviting them to join in our great parish!

With much love, affinity & affection, let's continue to pray for each other, in this our 6th year together!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Hustomismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, Pastor, Twitter: @jtlanesss

PARISH ACTIVITIES

COMMUNITY AT PRAYER- ADORATION



"Christ is the Way that leads to the Father, the Truth which gives meaning to human existence, and the Source of that Life which is eternal joy with all the saints in His heavenly Kingdom. Let us take the Lord at His word! Let us renew our faith in Him and put all our hope in His promises!" (Pope

Benedict XVI) Our Holy Father is referring to Our Blessed Lord Who waits patiently for us in Eucharistic Adoration. He has all we need for Eternal Life with Him in His Heavenly Kingdom. He waits for our visit. For more information, call Joan at 440-473-9798.

Community at Prayer People Needed:

As we look ahead to the new Mass schedule, beginning July 1, and also to our current needs - please note the following times that do not have anyone signing up to pray in the chapel of the church. Please consider sharing an hour of your time, pray for the needs of your family, the church, our pastoral staff and the need for vocations.

OPEN HOURS or extra person needed for the "2 or 3 mandate:"

Tuesdays 3 - 4 p.m. Wednesdays 10 - 11 a.m. Wednesdays 11 - 12 Noon Wednesdays 3 - 4 p.m. Fridays 12 - 1 p.m.

PARISH ACTIVITIES continued

HOLY NAME SOCIETY

We will have our annual Ken Fox Fun Night on Monday, July 7th at 6 p.m. in the Eymard room. All Holy Name society members and their wives are invited to attend. Also, the Holy Name is honoring the contributions of the Usher Ministry here at St. Paschal and invite each usher and his wife to attend the fun night. There will be no meetings until September. Keep your eye on the bulletin for upcoming announcements. Thanks to all our parishioners and have a safe summer.

ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SPB CYO FALL SPORTS Registration is now open! Early bird discounts apply until June 30th for boys and girls flag football grades 1-3, boys tackle football grades 4-8, and girls volleyball grades 3-8. Registration continues through July but registration fees will increase, so register today! Register in sportspilot https://isis.sportspilot.com/register/family/default.asp?asoid=106269 or go

to the athletics tab in the school website http://www.saintpaschal.net/ to register today!

RAMADAN & IFITAR DINNER

Our Turkish American friends host a special meal for us at the end of their sacred month and fast, Monday, July 21, 2014. There will be a presentation at 7:30, with dinner beginning at 8:45 p.m. (due to the sun setting) until 9:30 p.m. This is a free dinner, provided by the Turkish Association of Ohio and Niagara Foundation. If you would like to attend, please call the parish office to reserve a space to learn about this sacred Muslim event.

PASCHAL TRAVELERS ART, ARCHITECTURE & FUN

Join our Paschal's Travelers on another bus trip that I'll be hosting: Wednesday, July 23: Leave SPB @ 9:30 for the newly renovated Cleveland Museum of Art, lunch there, then a trip to Tower City from the museum for your choice of playing in the Higbee Building, shopping at the mall or a movie. Return to SPB in time for the evening news. Call the front desk or Dorothy Tonovitz to register. Limited to the first 45 people.

STEWARDSHIP REPORT

Tithing from June 22, 2014: \$15,521.00 Manna Ministry Collection: \$4,923.00

THANK YOU PROGRESSIVE EMPLOYEES

We would like to thank the Progressive employees that signed up for the matching donations program at Progressive Insurance. The parish has received almost \$21,000 in matching funds from The Progressive Casualty Insurance Company.

EDUCATION

BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED:

If you are interested in getting your child baptized, please contact George Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, July 13, following the noon Mass.

ST. IGNATIUS HIGH SCHOOL

Congratulations to the following students, parishioners of St. Paschal Baylon School, who received honors for the second semester of the 2013-2014 school year at St. Ignatius High School: Justin Boes, Daniel Corsillo, Patrick Getty, Thomas Getty, Michael Getty, Sean Getty, Jacob Grandstaff, Thomas Napoli, Matthew Pallenik, Joseph Pilla, Michael Rudibaugh, John Seifert, Justin Cooney and Nicholas Ferritto.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

RUMMAGE SALE

You're invited to Divine Word Catholic Church for our annual rummage sale; Thursday, July 10th- 9:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Friday, July 11th- 9:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Saturday, July 12th- 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Drop off days are Saturday, July 5th thru Tuesday, July 8th, 8a.m. to 7p.m. at 8100 Eagle Road in Kirtland. For more information please call Olivia Ockully 440-256-1774.

WOMEN'S WEEKEND: THE QUESTION OF JESUS

Ursuline College will present a retreat July 12-13th, that will concentrate on two questions of Jesus that can challenge us and call us to a deeper spirituality: "Why Are You Afraid?" and "Why Do You Raise Such Questions In Your Heart?" For more information or to register, contact Patrick Riley at 440-684-6022 or priley@ursuline.edu

TEC RETREAT WEEKEND: JULY 18-20TH, 2014

Looking for a fun and meaningful weekend retreat? Check out TEC: Teens Encounter Christ Retreat (but you don't have to be a teen to attend!) TEC is a specially designed weekend of shared experiences within a community of teens (ages 17, high school junior or beyond), young adults, and adults. It's a wonderful intergenerational dynamic! This retreat is centered in the Paschal Mystery as it is lived out in the struggles, joys, and triumphs of daily life. This life changing retreat is a great way to kick start your faith and/or take you into a deeper relationship with Christ. For more information, check out TEC's website: www.northcoasttec.com, contact Evamarie Mickol at emickol@saintpaschal.com, or take one of the brochures around at each of the exits of the church.

HOLY REDEEMER PARISH 90TH ANNIVERSARY

We invite past and present Holy Redeemer parishioners to come celebrate our 90th anniversary as a parish on July 26, 2014 for a dinner/dance at the Patrician Party Center in Eastlake, Ohio from 6:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. Tickets are \$40. For more information contact Joe DeBartolomeo, 216-978-9457.

AROUND THE DIOCESE continued

UPCOMING RETREATS AND PROGRAMS FOR JESUIT RETREAT HOUSE

To register call 440-884-9300 or visit www.jrh-cleveland.org
31 July, 2014. **6:30-8:30 p.m.** Ignatius in the Meadow –Feast of St. Ignatius. St. Ignatius lived with daily gratitude. To celebrate his feast you are invited to bring your blanket, lawn chair, and friends to the JRH Meadow for an evening of free music and fun. Uplifting music will be provided by Catholic musician Matt Fafrak and his band (weather permitting). Freewill offering.

<u>1-2 August, 2014. Retreat for Lay Ecclesial Ministers.</u> The Office of Pastoral Ministry will host its annual retreat for Pastoral Ministers and Candidates at the Jesuit Retreat House. To register, or to gather more information, please contact Kathy Haag at the Pastoral Ministry Office at <u>440-943-7670</u>. (JRH cannot accept reservations)

8 August, 2014. JRH Day Retreat: Yes-Keep-Ponder-Do: Mary and Ignatian Spirituality. Mary's "yes" led her on a journey where she continually encountered God, "kept all these things in her heart," and pondered what it meant. Day Retreats begin with coffee and pastry at 9 am and conclude by 3 pm. Mass and lunch are included. Cost \$25. 17 August, 2014. Day Retreat for Teachers. All teachers are invited for a retreat that will center on the theme of counseling students based on spirituality as a core reference. Whether your classroom is in a public or parochial setting, you will find space in this day to renew your soul for the mighty call you are living! Cost is \$25.

SUMMER VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY

"Touch our world one child at a time." Today more and more children find themselves homeless. **Blessing House**, a crisis care center for children in the Cleveland area, provides children a safe and loving environment until they can go home. The Sisters of Notre Dame invite single woman ages 18-35 to volunteer at Blessing House from July 14-July 19, 2014. For more information, contact Sister Kathleen Hine, SND at 216-486-5555 or e-mail khine@ndec.org.

ST. VITUS PARISH SUMMER PICNIC, JULY 20TH

Please join us at Slovenska Pristava, in Harpersfield, Ohio for Mass at noon followed by dinner. Cost is \$14 for adults and \$7 for children. Call the parish for more information at 216-361-1444.

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL SCHOOL 50TH REUNION

We are trying to find our 8th grade graduation classmates from 1964, Our Lady of Mt. Carmel School (East) for our 50th. year class reunion on Sunday, August 3, 2014 from 3-7pm at Alfredo's At The Inn in Mayfield Village . Please contact Bobby Andreano <u>440-823-9829</u>.

THE FEST

Join us for The FEST on Sunday, August 3, 2014 on the seminary grounds in Wickliffe for our 14th annual Catholic Family FESTival. . The day is filled with great national Christian artists and engaging family activities. There will be an outdoor Mass at the end of the day along with fireworks. Go to The FEST website www.theFEST.us to learn more about our 14th annual Catholic Family FEStival. It's a great day of faith, family and fun and it's FREE!

CONCERT IN THE GARDEN



Join us for our first concert in the Blessed Sacrament garden on July 15, from 7 - 8 pm. Enjoy the sights of the beautiful garden maintained by Brother Gary LaVerdiere, SSS, as you listen to the fantastic sounds of *The Light of* Two Moons band. Be sure to bring a blanket or chairs, and, if you wish, light refreshments. The concert is open to all parishioners and friends, and offered free of charge. In the event of inclement weather, concert will be canceled.

PASTORAL STAFF: (440) 442-3410

NOTE NEW EXTENSIONS

PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS, ext. 111

itlanesss@gmail.com

Rev. John Christman, SSS, ext. 110 **PAROCHIAL VICAR:**

jchristman@blessedsacrament.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, ext. 108

ioevappytheclown@aol.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers, ext. 100 **DEVELOPMENT:**

Kathy Pohlhammer & Teri Drda, ext. 109

MAINTENANCE: Mr. Roger Fisher, Supervisor, ext. 100

ADMINISTRATIVE ASST: Mary Beth Hallal, ext. 103

bulletin@saintpaschal.com

development@saintpaschal.com

PRINCIPAL: Carol Jansky, Principal (440) 442-6766

cjansky@saintpaschal.com

BUSINESS MANAGER: Patty Knezevic, ext. 101

patty@saintpaschal.com

YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol, ext. 102

emickol@saintpaschal.com

MUSIC & LITURGY: Julie Parrotta, extension 113

musicministry@saintpaschal.com

CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, Ext. 107

spbpsr@gmail.com

RECEPTIONIST: Stefi Somrack, ext. 0

parishoffice@saintpaschal.com

BLESSED SACRAMENT COMMUNITY:

Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, extension 122

Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS

Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Local Superior, extension 105

Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS, Clinical Pastoral Education (Returns July1!

Welcome back Fr. Lito!) Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS

Rev. Kit Mendoza, SSS, Hillcrest Hospital Chaplain